
Inside this edition 

Fall Festival, page 1 

LifeHouse Youth, page 1 

Upcoming in Worship, page 2 

Communion at Summerfield, page 2 

Scouts Updates, page 3 

Birthdays, page 3 

Sunday School, page 4 

Lunch Bunch, page 4 

Westminster Diners, page 4 

Fall Festivalñphotos insert 

Operation Christmas Child, page 5 

Organ Recital, page 5 

Church Work Day, page 6 

Calendar, page 7 

L IFE H OUSE YOUTH  UPDATE  FROM DIRECTOR  OF YOUTH , ALICE  BELLANGER :  

LifeHouse Youth Group had another very successful baked 
potato sale, thanks to the support of the congregation!  We 
raised $670 to help send the youth to Twin Lakes in January, 
so thank you ALL!!! 

Pastor Will led the meeting on October 15th, summarizing his 
sermon that day & we had wonderful pulled pork sandwiches. 
We volunteered at the Fall Festival in different ways on 
October 21st, which was lots of fun!  

At our meeting on the 22nd, we were able to plan out the 
next couple of months with our youth group, recap òThe 
Storyó which Pastor Will has been preaching about, and as 
always enjoyed some delicious food. We came together on 
October 28th to prepare all the food for the baked potato and 
baked goods sale and the on the 29th it 
was show time!  Mark your calendars! 

¶ We will meet November 12th for the 
Advent Festival and Chili Cookoff. 

¶ November 19th will be the joint 
Thanksgiving service with Trinity. 

¶ December 10th we will go Christmas 
caroling around Bayou View. 

¶ December 17th will be our first ever 
Christmas bowling party!!! 

FALL  FESTIVAL : What a delight it was to welcome nearly 600 people to Westminsterõs annual Fall 
Festival.  Participants enjoyed games, crafts, a touch-a-truck, a cake walk, live music, hot dogs and 
popcorn, a dunk tank, facepainting, balloon animals, a bounce house and a generally wonderful fall 
day.  Westminsterõs members and friends showed up in fine force to man all the booths and 
festivities. See insert for more photos! 

Westminster also extends a very warm welcome to all those who came to join our community of faith 
for worship any Sunday at 10:30 a.m.  We would be glad to continue getting to knowñand to loveñ
our neighbors and friends!  You can also check us out at gulfportchurch.org, Facebook, or Instagram.  



WOULD  YOU L IKE  TO BECOME  A MEMBER? 

Westminster exists as a covenant community of faith: Our members 
make promises before God and one another to follow Jesus Christ 

together, providing for each otherõs personal and spiritual welfare as the 
congregation, individually and collectively, bears witness to the coming 

Kingdom of God.  Visitors are always welcome to worship God with the 
Westminster familyñto gather around his Word and to be strengthened 
by the sacramentsñand are encouraged, after visiting, to explore what it 

means to become a part of this community. 

 Please see Pastor Will Shurley or any of our elders for more information. 
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UPCOMING  IN  WORSHIP: òTHE  STORYó  

Westminster has begun its 31-week journey through the Bible using "The Story," a highly-readable and 
abridged version of the Bible using selections from the New International Version (NIV). This whole 
church effort--for children, youth, and adults--is meant to enable all of Westminster's members and friends 
to encounter the grand story of salvation together. 

Each week those who participate in this new initiative will be able to read and study God's Word in 
discussion groups and worship. All Sunday School classes and LifeHouse Youth meetings will follow the 
same scope and sequence. 

November 5: Judges 4.  Deborah and the Judges.  The Sacrament of the Lordõs Supper. 
November 12: Ruth 1:1-8.  Ruth and the early line of David. 
November 19: I Samuel 8:1-9.  King Saul and his fall. 
November 26: I Samuel 16:1-13.  The Arrival of King David.  

Please to take advantage of this church-wide effort. "The Story" books are available for highly discounted purchase in the narthex.  
Homebound and out-of-the-area members and friends may arrange shipping of òThe Storyó books through the church office at 
office@gulfportchurch.org or (228) 865-3143.  Study guides and other materials used in Sunday School classes and LifeHouse Youth 
will be distributed during those gatherings.  

TWO SPECIAL  SERVICES 

City of Light Prayer Walk and Gathering 

Prayer Walk in Bayou View: Saturday, November 11 at 3 p.m. 

Prayer Gathering at Westminster: Monday, November 13 at 6 p.m. 

Westminster will host this yearõs Ward IV City of Light prayer gathering.  This effort by churches from across the City of Gulfport 
seeks to encourage neighbors and neighborhoods to come together for intentional prayer for the city, especially to seek its revival and 
protection.  The prayer walk will involve teams meeting at Westminster and being sent to sites in Bayou View, such as Bayou View 
Elementary and Bayou View Middle School, for prayer.  The prayer gathering will function like 
a worship service in the sanctuary focused on prayer for Ward IV as a whole. 

Annual Joint Thanksgiving Service 

At Trinity Methodist Church: Sunday, November 19 at 6 p.m. 

This annual Thanksgiving service is an opportunity to neighboring churches to gather to give 
thanks to God for his protection of and provision to our nation.  Pastor Will will preach. 

COMMUNION  AT SUMMERFIELD: Westminster will host a brief 

communion service at Summerfield Senior Living at 

Gulfport, 14744 N. Swan Road on November 16 at 2 p.m.  

This new ministry augments the churchõs regular home 

communion visits and allows a standing opportunity for 

Westminsterõs members and friends at Summerfield to visit 

with each other and other church members.  As always, 

members of Westminster who are physically unable to 

attend church are encouraged to contact the pastor or 

Tuesday prayer group to schedule a convenient time for 

home communion service.  

CHRISTMAS POINSETTIAS : It is time to place your 
orders for poinsettias to be 
placed in the sanctuary in 
memory or honor of loved ones 
this Christmas. The poinsettias 
will be $16 each. Orders at the 
nursery are due early this year: Please 
have your orders placed by Monday, 
November 27. 

Orders may be placed by completing the bulletin insert 
or calling the church office at (228) 864-3143. 

mailto:office@gulfportchurch.org
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December 

November 

CUB SCOUTS PACK 209: Thank you to everyone who supported Cub Scout Pack 209õs 
popcorn sale this year!  The pack officially sold out of its inventory, which was a tremendous 
success.  Currently Pack 209 currently has 80 members.  In the last month, the various dens, 
which are grouped by grade, have worked on learning skills in first aid, carpentry, and outdoor 

safety.  They are looking forward to an overnight visit to the USS Alabama in January. 

On November 4, the Pack will be distributing Scouting for Food bags in the College Park 
neighborhood.  They will pick them up November 11 after 8 a.m.  Food collected will be given to the 
St. Vincent de Paul food pantry at St. Johnõs Catholic Church in Gulfport. 

GIRL  SCOUT TROOP 3542: Girl Scout Troop 3542 had a wonderful time camping at the 
Hattiesburg Zoo in October. We learned a lot about the animals, enjoyed riding the train, 
and went on a night hike around the zoo. 

NEED  A DIRECTORY ? 

Westminster's family of 

faith continues to grow 

and change.  Do you 

need a new pictorial 

directory to keep up 

with our newest 

members? Active 

members of the church 

can request a printed 

directory by calling the 

office at  

(228) 864-3143. 

M ISSIONS PRESENTATIONñMEDICAL BENEVOLENCE FOUNDATION 

On October 29, WPC Elder and Medical Benevolence 

Foundation Board Chairman Pete Bloss gave a missions 

presentation on MBF during the Baked Potato luncheon. 

Participants were given an update on the work MBF is doing 

as well and were able to hear some of the highlights from 

Peteõs recent trip to Africa. 

REFORMATION  
SUNDAY  

On October 29, 
Westminster celebrated 
Reformation Sunday by 
having special musical 

offerings from bagpiper 
Elizabeth Doss. 



Alcoholics Anonymous meets 

weekly on Thursdays at 6 p.m. in 

the C.E. Building. For more 

information, call the church office 

at (228) 864 -3143. 

ONLINE  AND  APP-BASED GIVING  

Westminster is now set up for online and app-based giving. Visit 
gulfportchurch.org to give online, or download the secure Tithely 

app from Android or Apple to your phone and search for 
Westminster to give via app. For additional information, please call 

the church office at (228) 864-3143. 

SUNDAY  SCHOOLñFOR ALL  AGES: Adults and children of 
all ages meet every Sunday at 9:15 a.m. to learn from well-
prepared teachers more about the faith into which they were 
baptized.  In September, all classes began using our church-
wide study òThe Storyó as the basis for their curriculum. 
Childrenõs classes meet in the Christian Education Building 
and the adult class meets in the Library. 

*9<A=K *MF;@  MF;@ 
The Westminster Ladies Lunch Bunch meets the last Friday of each 
month at 11:30 a.m. On September 29 they met at Jalapeño Grill, 

they met at South China on October 27.  

The November meeting will be held on December 1 at The 
Chimneys Restaurant (postponed due to Thanksgiving).  

WESTMINSTERõS DINERS CLUB: Westminster Diners is a 

church -wide supper club that meets monthly in a 

host home or at a local restaurant. This ministry 

helps build meaningful relationships among 

members of the church.  

If you are interested in more information or in 

joining Westminsterõs Diners Club, please contact 

Karen Barnard or call the church office.  
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ALTERNATIVE  WAYS OF GIVING  TO WESTMINSTER : 

If  you are 70-1/2 or older, you can make a gift directly from 
your IRA to Westminster without paying income tax on the 
withdrawal.  It will also count toward your required minimum 
distribution for the year.  Contact your IRA plan 
administrator for a direct transfer of  funds. 

If you are younger, or donõt have an IRA, you can make a 
contribution of  stock directly to Westminster.  No capital 
gains taxes will be due on this contribution.  We will sell the 
stock immediately and get the appreciated value. 

CHRISTMAS VBS AND  ADVENT  FEST 

Vacation Bible School 
isnõt just for the summer 
anymore!  Westminsterõs 
CHRISTMAS VBS will be 
back DECEMBER 18-20.  
See Mary Ellen Thornhill 
for more information or 
to help. 

Donõt miss this yearõs ADVENT FEST AND CHILI  COOKOFF, which 
is for the whole church family!  NOVEMBER 12 AT 4 P.M.  There 
will be all-ages crafts for the whole congregation, followed by an 
opportunity to taste the churchõs chili creations.  All are welcome to 
participate: Donõt forget to bring your favorite chili! 

http://gulfportchurch.org/

